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Dear Parents/Carers, 

 
YEAR 11 PERFORMANCE SEMINARS 

 

On Thursday 29th March 2018 Cardinal Pole Roman Catholic School has invited ‘Learning Performance 
Seminars’ in to provide our students with a seminar on study and revision skills. The focus of these sessions 

is to refresh the skills learnt at last year’s seminars whist adding a specific focus on Science and Maths. 
Many students will face additional Maths and English and Science mocks in February so we can effectively 

target our support. 

 
This begins a very important period of study for your child. Afterschool interventions, coursework catch ups 

and Saturday schools will be directed at boosting their attainment at GCSE. The learning performance has a 
proven track record in developing the skills required to prepare for GCSE examinations. I look forward to 

seeing the contribution they will make to your child’s examination success. 

 
All year 11 students are expected to arrive on the school site no later than 8.35am for registration. They will 

be registered in the playground. Seminar groups will be issued on arrival. Non-attendance will be regarded 
as truancy and recorded as such with reference to Sixth Form applications. A cold sandwich lunch will be 

issued on dismissal. Any student who has not fully completed their coursework will be asked to stay behind 
and complete the required work until 4pm. 

 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Mr A O’Donoghue 
Assistant Head of KS4 


